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Donations 

Thankyou to: 

 The Quota Club of Gympie for their 

kind donation in recognition of our 

support to the community. 

GMT has also received other dona-

tions totalling $5,040. This is very 

much appreciated and will go to-

wards supporting our organisation. 

 

Presidents Report: 

June has been a particular social month for our Co-ordinators Sally and I. 

We were invited to the annual change over dinner of Lions South on 3rd June at 

Bowls Club South Side.  It was a wonderful evening attended by both Gympie 

State and the Federal MP as well a few local Gympie Shire Councillors.  

The Lions members were all very welcoming and I was able to also catch up 

with President of Lions South - Robert White. We had attended Primary and 

High school together and had not seen each other for a long time, so there was 

a lot of catching up to do. Lions South had a particularly busy year fund raising 

and Gympie Medical Transport was recipient of a generous donation. I accept-

ed this donation on behalf of GMT and identified that this donation would con-

tribute to the ever-increasing fuel account.  

 

Thankyou  Bev Goodall

 

 

Our new replacement car, Car 4. 

Lions South change over dinner 



Fundraiser—Morning Tea 

Tuesday 6th June saw the Co-ordinators out and about again at a High Tea. Maree Jocumsen and Denny 

Holman hosted the event at their beautiful home. Over 50 guests attended the event and were given the 

most spectacular morning tea of savoury and sweet delicacies, all served on the most exquisite crockery 

from the lady’s private collection.  

Sally spoke to the group about GMT, how it has evolved, and she identified that the success of GMT was 

related to the wonderful group of volunteers who have been attracted to the service, to drive and assist 

with office work. 

 Joyce Westlake spoke about how she uses the services and how wonderful it was. She appreciated the 

personalised door-to-door service and thought all the office staff were just lovely and happy to help or-

ganising her transport.  

Both Bev and Sally enjoyed catching up with all the guests, including individuals they had worked with at 

Gympie Hospital. Several memories and laughs were shared.   

The group participated in several raffles which resulted in another significant donation to GMT.  

The morning was such a success, there is talk of another event in the latter part of the year.  


